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Missouri Valley Quilters Guild 
Meeting Minutes 

Thursday, April 20, 2017 
 

DelRae Martin, Guild President, opened the meeting. 
 
OPENING COMMENTS BY GUILD PRESIDENT: 

Guests were introduced.   

MEETING MINUTES CORRECTIONS: 

- None 

NEW BUSINESS 

Treasurer’s report: 

Current Balance – $ 3,263.50; Warm Start - $633.77 
Made $390.00 from the March rummage sale. 

Committee Reports: 

National Teacher – National Teacher is April 21 & 22, 2017 at McCabe 
Methodist.  Still have openings for both classes they start at 8:30 am.  18 
students signed up for Friday & 15 for Saturday. Do not forget the Trunk 
show on Friday night starts at 7:00pm. Volunteers who sign up for help-
ing in the kitchen be there at 6:30.  

Warm Start – Still need receiving blankets.  Sleepers & Ones are also 
needed if you find them this summer 

Christmas Party – Have a committee of Diana Trussell & Sandi Washek. Still 
need more volunteers talk to Diana or Sandi 

Frozen Frolic – Feb 16-18, 2018 at Camp of the Cross.  

 



 OLD BUSINESS 

Earth Day Update – An update will be provided by Diana next month 

Friendship Triangle exchange – bring for May meeting to Eddie. 

National Quilter Day – Went very well. Was informed, the National Quilting day does increase the 
number of visitors to the ND State Historical Museum. 

Minot Quilt Show – Marlene Sapa won Best Handwork Award and the Viewer’s Choice award.  

Face book: Note was made it is going very well. Nice job Diana on the announcements and keeping 
it up to date 

NEW BUSINESS 

- Need Officers for next year (2018)- Secretary, Vice President & Newsletter editor 

 Survey results are in and are being complied. If you have suggestions please let the Guild offi-
cers know about them. 

ANNOUNCMENTS: 

Metro Quilt Expo – April 28 – 29.  Baymont Inn & Suites. No classes. 

Minot Quilt Guild Fall Conference – Penny Haren Oct 13-14, 2017 Check there webpage 

Badlands Quilt Conference 25
th
 Anniversary – October 13-15, 2017 

State Fair July 21-19, 2017 – Don’t forget your quilt entries. 

June 17, 2017 Enchanted Room Quilt Show in Glendive, Montana.  

OTHER DISCUSSION: 

Bring any leftover paper/plastic plates to Guild meeting. 

August challenge is coming up. 

Take picture of favorite part of sewing room and send to Diana or Sandy. 

Meeting adjourned. 

Program: All about Binding 

Minutes submitted by: Sandi Washek for 

Effie S. Carr 

Guild Secretary 

Announcements 

Enchanted Room Quilt Show - June 17, 2017 (Glendive, MT) 

State Fair - July 21 through July 29, 2017 - Don’t forget your quilt entries!! 

Minot Quilt Guild Fall Program - Oct 13, 14, 2017  

25th Annual Badlands Quilt Retreat - Oct 13-15, 2017  



August 2017 Quilt Kit Challenge Reminder.  
Don’t forget to be working on the August quil t kit 
c hallenge.. .3 months left and counting!!  
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Information for Hostesses  
Hostess for May are:  

 Friday Sisters 
Remember part of  being a hostess are KP duties 

 Thank you hostesses!! 

Websites to Check out: 

 * A website with new quilting ID’s, Patterns and 

 a quilting blog. - https://plantedseeddesigns.com/ 

 

 

Missouri Valley Quilters Guild 
Board Meeting Minutes 

Wednesday April 3, 2017 
 

Present: Del Rae Martin, Susan Schwarz, Penny Wolf, Michelle Ripplinger, Sandy Washek, Effie Carr 

Next meeting will be held on Thursday, May 18th at House of Prayer Lutheran Church. Upcoming meetings will include: June informa-
tion on pins and needles, hand quilting, embellishments. Reminder of the August challenge 

Treasurer’s Report - Current Balance – $4,299.88 (includes Warm Start balance – $427.85) 

National Teacher – Income from National Teacher - $3,413.00; Expenses - $2,675.31; Balance - $737.69. Cathy Wierzbicki’s fees 
were approximately $200 less per workshop than previous teachers; did not need to pay air fare - contributed to the $737.69 bal-
ance. Michelle Ripplinger will submit a report. 

Discussed having a “Stay Vacation” rather than a national teacher.  The “Stay Vacation” would be in Bismarck, rent a large room at a 
hotel for a weekend where the sewing machines could be left overnight and quilters could bring their projects and sew all week-
end.  Like the Frozen Frolic but in Bismarck where quilters could go home every night.  This event could be held every year rather 
than every other year (i.e. National Teacher.)  If the Guild members are interested in this a committee should be formed.  

If Guild members would like to sponsor a national teacher in 2018 – consider moving the date of the event to the fall.  A committee 
should be formed also if this option is chosen.  

Christmas Party – Committee includes Diana T, Barb Emery, Melinda, Barb Wrolstad and Denise Rossert.  . 

Frozen Frolic – February 16, 2018.   

Officers - Need “newsletter apprentice” next year – to work with Sandi Washek; Vice President and Secretary Positions also need to 
be filled. 

Submitted by: 

 
Effie S Carr 
Guild Secretary 
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REMINDER 

May 18, 2017  Program Meeting  

Information Request!!! 

Need information from MVQ members for the May program 

meeting. 

We are going to talk about “Sewing/Quilting Room Setups.”  

We want to know what you like best in your sewing room.     

Display board, fabric stash, lay out etc.  

We need you to take a picture of the item, setup of the room 

or the quilting item you can not live without in the room. 

Send your pictures electronically  either by email to 

swashek@nd.gov or dtrussell@nd.gov or you can send them to 

Sandi’s phone at (701) 250-4852 by May 14, 2017. Sandi will 

set up a Power-

Point show so 

everyone can 

see the great 

ideas.  Each 

member can 

then talk about 

their set up and item they “must have” 

for their quilting room. 



Pictures from National Teacher:  

May Meeting  

Thursday, May 18, 2017 

“What is your favorite item/thing you like about your sewing 

room” 



Page 6 MVQ May 2017  



Page 7 MVQ May 2017  



Page 8 MVQ May 2017  


